February 28, 2023

Dear Chair Vang and members of the House Agriculture Committee,

On behalf of the undersigned organizations, we urge you to support the four bills being heard by the House
Agriculture Committee this week. They include:

e  H.F.2043 (Pursell) Farm-to-school and Early Care, Establishing Regional Local Foods Coordinators

e H.F.1981 (Rehm) Good Food Access Program

e H.F.1637 (Sencer-Mura) Urban Agriculture Grant Funding

e H.F.1744 (Sencer-Mura) Funding The Good Acre's Local Emergency Assistance Farmer Fund Program

These bills support farmers, and investment in our local agriculture system. These issues are interconnected, and
we know that to truly transform the food system, we need investment across many sectors, from production to
processing to education and distribution. These bills cover a wide range of support, including funds for both urban
and rural spaces. They support funding for schools, early care settings, local groceries and small food retailers, and
emerging farmers. These bills fund programs that support food access and hunger relief efforts, while also
ensuring farmers receive fair wages for their products. All of these bills represent positive steps forward for
supporting local agriculture, local families, and our community.

The Farm to School bill provides funding to local schools and early cares, giving kids access to and
knowledge of healthy local foods. It also keeps funds in the local community, and gives farmers access to
sustainable, predictable markets for their products.

The Good Food Access program provides funding for local grocery stores and small food retailers to make
physical improvements to be able to stock and sell fresh local foods.

The Urban Agriculture grant provides funds for both urban agricultural education and community
development grants.

The Local Emergency Assistance Farmer Fund (LEAFF) program supports local farmers in guaranteeing
markets for their produce, and providing fresh, local products te local food shelves and other hunger relief
organizations.

These programs all support emerging and beginning farmers, small and medium size farms, and supporting access
to fresh, healthy foods for children, low-income communities, and those battling hunger. We urge you to support
these bills that represent public investment in our local food economy. Supporting these efforts will support
transformative change in our farm and food system.
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